January 06, 2025

Mr. Mike Falk, Town Supervisor Town of Lima 7329 E. Main Street Lima, New York 14485

RE: Letter of Interest – WIIA Application

Dear Supervisor Falk,

I am sending this letter of interest in support of the Town of Lima's ("Town") application to the NYS Water Infrastructure Improvement Act (WIIA) program for the Town of Lima Water District No. 5 (the "Project").

The Village of Lima, the Town of Lima and the Livingston County Water and Sewer Authority have a long-standing relationship of shared services and collaboration regarding our water systems and providing excellent services to our constituents.

The Project, as it has been presented to the Village, advocates for a shared approach to water distribution and water supply with the objective of providing safe and affordable drinking water to approximately 230 equivalent dwelling units within the establishment of a new Town water district.

We look forward to hearing more about the details of the Project and potentially continuing our relationship with shared capital improvements and operational costs to ensure a reliable supply of water that benefits both Village and Town customers.

The Village of Lima supports the concept of this Project and the idea of partnering with Town of Lima on this endeavor, subject to additional details and discussion.

Mayor John Skiptunas

Sincerely,